

November 19, 2020

The meeting held via Zoom was called to order by President Scott Stewart at 10:32 a.m. President Stewart. He then welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced the executive team. LaTedra Bailey read the minutes from October 15, 2020, Raymond Forsberg motioned to accept the minutes as read, and Ashley Stewart 2nd. Lori Fearless read the Treasurer's Report from October. Roger Lent asked outside of the Rodeo, what else can the money be allocated to since there's such a high balance? Raymond Forsberg stated there that the executive committee will decide and it was suggested that maybe the scholarships are increased or another scholarship is offered. Lori Explained that due to Covid-19, there were things that did not get done and that also contributed to the balance. Roger Lent motioned to accept the treasure report with questions and Laura Carter 2nd. President Stewart announced that that December and January meeting will also be held via zoom due to Covid-19.

Kayne Smith gave updates on TAPT. There are online classes scheduled for December, In-Person classes January - Mansfield, February - League City, June – Woodlands. He also stated that the committee election form is available online. Scott Stewart, President, called on Committee Chairs to speak on their Committees. Pat Garcia(speech), Tammy Loveless(scholarship), and April Shaw(Poster) was not available. Raymond Forsberg(Rode-o) stated this year's event will be held in April 10th in Mansfield. If the weather is bad, the event will be in Mesquite April 17th. This year, due to Covid-19, the Rodeo team will be mirroring the State Rodeo which is June 12 and 13 in Klien ISD. Rodeo Committee plans to meet in Jan.

This month there were no Vendors, however, President Stewart thanked Advance Air, ALC Schools, and Pro-Air for their previous sponsorships.

Speakers for today's meeting was President Stewart on how we can Retain and Recruit during Covid-19. Suggestions: Online Services like Indeed or Social Media, District Website, Parent Organizations like booster clubs, Job Fair, Hire-Employ-Train-Certify-Pay, and Word of mouth, create a culture where people want to work and keep it positive.

President Stewart then asked if you have not paid your membership dues to please do so.

President Stewart adjourned the meeting at 11:02 am.